September 23, 2024

District Office

The Athletics Board Sub-Committee of the Board of School Directors of the Conewago Valley
School District was called to order in the District Office at 6:00 pm. The following members
were present: Mr. Jeff Kindschuh, Mrs. Melanie Sauter, Mr. Michael Buckley ,and Mrs.
Meredith Miller (by Zoom). Also present was Superintendent, Dr. Sharon Perry, Assistant
Superintendent, Dr. Brad Sterner, and Athletic Director, Mr. Doug Wherley.

1. Call to Order/Opening Exercises

2. Athletics Update - Mr. Wherley
e Fall successes
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Finishing up golf season

Girls Tennis Team is still undefeated

100th victory for girls singles tennis

Coach Martin recorded his 200th victory as the girls tennis coach

Military Night at the Football game was well attended and well organized.
Great attendance at many of our athletic events

Our fall teams/athletes participated in the Athletic Pledge to promote positive
mental health and sportsmanship

We were selected as a $5,000 winner for the 5G Friday Night Lights via TMobile
Post season events will be selling admission tickets online only. More
information will be shared with the community.

e Discussion Topics
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PIAA is promoting girls flag football

October 16, 2024 is the sport interest meeting where we may have more female
athletes interested in wrestling

Mr. Wherley will be coming back to the committee if there is more female interest
in wrestling. There are 7 schools that are currently sponsoring a girls wrestling
team.

Bermudian Springs did reach out to see if they could join our boys and girls
lacrosse teams. Adding their enrollment will not change our playoff status.

e (Questions:

o

Is there an update on the scoreboards?

m If the Board wishes we can move forward with PowerAd and get cost
estimates. The Booster Club would pay to have the old scoreboards
removed and installed.

m  Mr. Wherley would like to use donations and the money from TMobile to
address the scoreboard in NOMS.



m Scoreboard for NOHS will go to the Board in October to vote on.
Some questions came up about what could happen to any fields during the NOE
and CTE renovations.
m  We will continue to bring this up at our October Board meeting
m Need to look at local options off our campus
m  We will also add this to the next Municipality meeting agenda
Do we have any extra usage open for our baseball fields for a group of students
that are not part of our current youth program?
There is a recommendation that we put a barrier of some sorta at the softball field.
m This is something we could talk to maintenance about this
m This could also be a safety concern for the players

3. Public Comment on agenda items

e None

4. Adjourn Meeting
e 0(6:47 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

St

Lori Duncan
Secretary



